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'LRB Number 05-1733/1 Introduction Number AB-517 Estimate Type  Original

Subject

Long-term care insurance coverage for local government employees under Group Insurance Board plan

Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

AB-517 would require the Group Insurance Board (GIB) to offer local government employers and employees
Long-term care coverage similar to the program offered to state employees. Assumption used in the
preparation of this estimate are as follows:

* Premiums would be transmitted directly to the participating insurance carries by participants and/or
employers.

* Marketing, enroliment and administration would be handled by the insurance providers.

* The Department of Employee Trust Funds and the GIB would continue to certify eligible plans that could
be offered.

* Employees would pay the entire premium.

There would be no material increased administrative costs to the Department of Employee Trust Funds
associated with this bill.

Local governments that offer this program to employees may experience costs such as expenses
associated with payroll system modifications to handle a new payroll deduction item. Due to the variety and
size of the potential local government employers who may choose to participate in the program, it is not
possible to estimate these costs.

Long-Range Fiscal Implications



